
Purchasing and Contracting  Liz Alzeer, Division Director 
700 Fifth Ave., 43rd Floor  |  P.O. Box 94669  |  Seattle, WA 98124-4669 |  206-684-0444  |  seattle.gov/fas 

Aquarium JAC Meeting Notes 

Seattle Aquarium Ocean Pavilion Joint Administrative Committee (JAC) 
September 21, 2022 – 10:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 

Microsoft Teams Meeting 

Introductions 
The August 2022 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with no edits. 

Update on Work Progress, Reports and Safety 
Work Progress 
The project is 45% complete. They’re working on the big tank and are readying it for a pour in October. Upcoming trades 
on site include waterproofing, ironworkers, carpenters, and laborers. There are just under 50 workers on site each day, 
which will continue through the end of the year. More workers will be on site next spring. 

Toward end of year, work includes smaller tanks, elevated decks, and stripping the large tank and setting acrylics. Early 
next year, they’ll start on roof beams. Due to coordination with Hoffman on the Overlook Walk and Gary Merlino on 
Alaskan Way, MEP work has been rescheduled to early next year. Once Gary Merlino reroutes Alaskan Way, they’ll work 
in that area. 

Turner will continue providing CWA onboarding sessions to subcontractors. Turner is using the worker dispatch 
processes where they can. They’ll look into pre-apprentices on site and will connect with Jon. Lisa recommended Turner 
look for more opportunities for women. 

The City thanked Turner for giving the Ironworkers Pre-Apprenticeship program and City staff a tour of the project. Drew 
reiterated the site visit invite to all pre-apprenticeship programs. 

Safety 
Turner had first recordable on the project; it was a cut finger earlier this month. There have been no COVID cases 
recently. The safety team is offering KN-95 masks to workers when wildfire smoke decreases air quality. 

Labor Compliance 
September wage escalation reminder. 

Grievances 
There are no active grievances. 

Pre-apprenticeship Updates 
ANEW/PACE are graduating a women cohort on September 28 in Tukwila, from 11-1. This year’s last PACE co-ed cohort 
started two weeks ago, with 27 students enrolled. Mock interviews are October 12, and graduation is the first week of 
December. They’re interested in becoming electricians, laborers, and carpenters. A Snohomish County cohort started 
two weeks ago. A Pierce County cohort started yesterday. The last women cohort of the year starts October 11. 

Jon noted that he’d be happy to connect contractors on the projects to pre-apprenticeship programs and their 
graduates. 



Old/Unfinished/New Business 
None.  
 
Good of the Order 
None. 

Next Aquarium JAC Meeting 
October 19, 2022 – 10:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

Virtual Meeting 
 

JAC Member Attendees 
Fernando Arevalo Seattle Building Trades Justin Palachuk Cement Masons 528 
Anders Black PNWRCC TJ Riordan UA 32 
Lisa Bogardus Seattle Building Trades Dean Stoneburner IUOE 302 
Joe Dugger IBEW 46 Marianna Talbott NWCI 
Juan Espinoza Laborers 242 Jeff Whaley Laborers 242 
Joseph Neff OPCMIA 528   
 
City of Seattle Attendees 
Jon Bersche FAS Osvaldo Guel FAS 
Rick Dimmer FAS Martin Norman FAS 
Jeanne Fulcher FAS Anna Pavlik FAS 
 
Contractor Representatives 
Jeff Birchfield Turner Andrew Mark Turner 
Dale Ingalls Turner Mekenna Schwisow Turner 
 
Owners Reps.           
Tofulope Dayo SOJ Ben Franz-Knight SOJ 
        
Other Attendees 
Megan Clark  ANEW  J.C. Maxie Urban League 
     
 
  


